
 

Review of Housing Fitness Standard 

 

“This Council welcomes the Communities Minister Carál Ní Chuilín’s ambitious 
programme aimed at addressing housing stress, providing housing solutions and 
supporting those in greatest need. This council recognises that housing faces many 
challenges but agrees that it should be a primary focus of government as it is so vital to 
building and sustaining communities and improving the health and wellbeing of our 
citizens. 

This council notes that the current housing fitness standard that is applied to private 
rented housing in the North of Ireland is the statutory minimum physical standard which 
focuses on the most basic structural standards for human habitation, and applies to all 
tenures. It was last updated in 1992. This Council calls on the Department for 
Communities to carry out a review of the fitness standard with a view to introducing 
legislation which offers greater protection to tenants.” 
 
 
Proposer:   Councillor Claire Canavan 
 
Seconder:  Councillor Magee 
 
 
To be debated 
 
 


